January 2002

Dear Legislator: 

January has been designated as Birth Defects Prevention Month to highlight the public health importance of birth defects. Birth defects are the leading cause of death in children less than one year of age—causing one in every five deaths.  Each year, about XXX of babies in ______ (your state) and an estimated 150,000 babies nationwide are born with serious birth defects.  In one year, the estimated lifetime cost to care for the number of U.S. children born with 18 common birth defects exceeds $8 billion. <<<OPTIONAL: In our state, birth defects costs are estimated at $ _______ which typically includes medical care, special education, support services, and lost wages – (depending on how your state calculates this - or you can use the money spent by Medicaid to treat patients with certain birth defects to give an example of costs.)>>>
The good news is that prevention efforts offer hope for decreasing the number of families in _________ (your state) affected by birth defects. The U.S. Public Health Service recommends that all women of childbearing age consume 400 micrograms (400 mcg or 0.4 mg) of folic acid every day to prevent up to 70 percent of neural tube defects, some of the most common yet serious defects that occur. Recent surveys by the March of Dimes and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) have shown that while most women reported that they had heard of folic acid,  fewer than 25% knew that folic acid helps to prevent birth defects, and less than 20% knew that they should take it before pregnancy.  Clearly, there is more work to be done to support the folic acid message.  In addition, public health efforts to decrease high-risk behaviors such as smoking, drinking, poor nutrition, and late (or no) prenatal care are also making some progress. 

In April 2001, the National Center on Birth Defects and Developmental Disabilities was established at CDC.  This Center was created by the Children’s Health Act of 2000, which was signed into law on October 17, 2000.  The Center works to prevent birth defects and developmental disabilities, promote optimal child development, and protect the health and welfare of Americans affected with birth defects and disabilities.   It is collaborating with 7 states to conduct the largest case-control study of birth defects.   This study will dramatically increase our understanding of the causes of birth defects and will provide information for developing effective programs to prevent the tragedy of birth defects. In addition, the National Birth Defects Prevention Network (NBDPN) was established in 1997 to serve as a forum for exchanging ideas about the prevention of birth defects and developing uniform methods of birth defects surveillance and research.  For more information about the NBDPN, please visit its web site at www.nbdpn.org/NBDPN.  Here in _______ (your state) you can contact the _______________ (public health/surveillance program/MCH program) at ____________ to get any information that you may need to help with policy and legislative issues. 

What else can you do?  We ask you to support the efforts of local public health campaigns that are fighting every day to decrease the number of families affected by spina bifida, fetal alcohol syndrome, and other preventable birth defects. Your voice and hard work can make a difference in the lives of ______ (your state’s) families, and save the state millions of dollars in treatment and services.  Enclosed you will find additional facts about birth defects, and other prevention information. Should you have questions, please contact __________at ___________.

Sincerely,

XXXXXXX

Enclosures

